 2015 Equestrian Estates Home Owners Association Annual Meeting

April 26, 2015 @ 7:00 PM

Quorum reached with 49 attendees/proxies.

Meeting called to order by Jim Groff at 7:20 PM.

Notice of meeting announcement documented.
Jim Groff

Rufus Forrest

Steve Ulrick via teleconference

Larry Pierce

Larry Wolfe

Rufus financials discussion.

Discussion of watering and street lights expenses.

Discussion about pool expenses, including previous year repairs.

Talked about reserve funds and repairs to the clubhouse.

More delinquencies than previous years since the delayed due date of March 1st has been implemented.

Two homes in foreclosure.  Seven have not paid dues this year, one not for past two years.

Motion to approve budget was agreed upon.  Budget approved.

Jim asked if anyone has had problems with the new trees that were planted.

Discussion about watering differently in order to allow the ponds to remain filled and to minimize the risk of pumping salt from the ground water.

New neighbors announced and new home development mentioned.
Discussion about new horse barn owners and our previous conversation with them earlier this year.  Currently leased to people who are operating the barn to raise rodeo horses, with no interest in boarding horses.
Committee Reports

Susan - Pool Committee reports a very quiet year.  Discussion of damages from before and obligation of those responsible to pay for damages.  Discussion about glass containers in the pool area, and people being responsible for picking up their own trash.  Discussed the minimum age for unsupervised use by minors - city requirement is 16.

Larry Wolfe - Landscaping Committee - Discussed the mowing requirements for the neighborhood, and current potential issues.  Irrigation and fertilizing issues to try to counter poor soil quality in some locations.
Greg Hoffman - Architectural Committee - pretty quiet aside from new construction site.  

Welcoming Committee - request to have someone else take over the welcoming committee duties.  Sign up list includes welcoming committee volunteer positions.  Discussion of how notification of a home sale occurs.  

Social Committee - group to set up events over the course of the year.  Sign-up positions for volunteers available.

Anyone interested in joining the board is encouraged to do so.  Motion to continue with the current board approved.

Question about how much money was raised with the new home sales fee - $1,800.  Suggestion made to increase fee to $500.  
No more old business.  
Request for new business.
Question about replacement of lost pool cards.  $25 replacement fee.  Looking to set up a specific time and date for new home owners and those needing replacement cards to come to get all the cards at once.

Discussion of repair/replacement of concrete on sidewalk proximate to Buchanan’s home.  Location is along Triple Crown before Equestrian Circle on the left hand side if going south on Triple Crown.  Looking into contractors and price for this.
Spring cleaning dumpster availability question.  We passed on the spring cleaning dumpster last year, but are looking to designate a Saturday to do it this year, in part due to trash collecting around the ponds.  $500 for the large dumpster service.  Looking at getting a smaller dumpster to minimize large items being dropped at random and to reduce the overall cost of the service.  Looking at various options to reduce the expense and need to select a date to make the dumpster available.
Christa McAuliffe Academy - the intersection at Harry and 143rd has had several accidents recently.  

The new southeast high school is being built southwest of Pawnee and 127th.  We would like to know what the plan is to update the roads around the new high school to accommodate the inevitable additional traffic.  

Discussion of a potential temporary road around the turnpike to Kellogg during construction.  Would be nice to know what the plans are for road construction in the near-term future.

All roadwork construction projects in the state of Kansas can be found at http://kdotapp.ksdot.org/tworks and at http://www.ksdot.org/bureaus/wichitaMetro/default.asp

Still looking at options to close access to our neighborhood from Sierra Hills.  No one wants the speeders, but no one wants speed bumps, either.

Meeting adjourned at 8:17.
